

PREVENTION SCIENCE

GRADUATE PROGRAM NEWSLETTER November 2020, Vol 1, Issue 1

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS

Help us celebrate the achievements of some of our current students!

Congratulation to doctoral student **Christabelle Dragoo**, who is the new Director of McNair Scholars Program, an important and esteemed position in the Division of Undergraduate Education and Student Success.

Congratulations to masters students **Adriana Conn** and **Shawn McWeeney** on being selected as a 2020-2021 Division of Student Life Assessment & Research Externs! In this role, they will be working with Division of Student Life to build and evaluate a substance abuse prevention programming.

ALUMNI CORNER

Dr. Camille Cioffi, a graduate of the 2020 Prevention Science Doctoral Program, is a Research Associate at the University of Oregon's Prevention Science Institute as part of the Center on Parenting and Opioids and is also affiliated with the Center on Human Development leading an evaluation of a youth suicide prevention program, Sources of Strength. She also works as a Research Scientist at Influents Innovations, through which she received her first federal grant from the National Institute on Drug Abuse as a Multiple Principal Investigator. The grant is a Small Business Innovation Research grant to develop a mobile application that will provide parenting support to fathers in recovery.

FEATURED FACULTY

Welcome Anne Mauricio! Anne moved to Eugene from Tempe, Arizona, where she was an Associate Research Professor at Arizona State University. Anne started as the Associate Director for the Prevention Science program this fall and is also at the Prevention Science Institute as an Associate Research Professor. Anne is originally from MA and a (huge!) Red Sox and Patriots fan. She has a 9-year-old daughter, and she enjoys running, hiking, cooking, old movies, and the rain. You may see Anne in Prevention and Policy or the Prevention Science seminar next quarter, which she will be teaching. She is also a clinical supervisor for the child and family practicum.

welcome to the first Prevention Science newsletter! We plan to publish the newsletter each quarter, with input and ideas from you. If you have an event, announcement, or update, please send it to prevsci@uoregon.edu.

PROGRAM NEWS & UPDATES:

The UO Libraries and the Senate Subcommittee on Open Access is launching a new pilot program award to help UO students, faculty, and staff publish in open access journals! Any UO researcher pursuing publication in an open access journal may apply for funds to help pay the journal's article processing charges. The journal must be fully open access and the article must be accepted for publication. To apply for the award, visit: https://library.uoregon.edu/apc-application. Applications will be reviewed and funded throughout the 2020-2021 academic year.

Commitment to Diversity, Equity and Inclusion

The Prevention Science program faculty were recently asked "how they plan to make diversity, equity, and inclusion a priority in and out of the classroom." This generated a discussion among faculty that resulted in a list representing faculty's actions and ideas about how we commit to diversity, equity, and inclusion in our teaching, scholarship, and service. We would like to continue this discussion with faculty and students and grow this list of ideas and actions. Our goal is to create a space where we can all learn from each other how to promote diversity, equity, and inclusion in and out of the classroom. Please click the link to our new Prevention Science blog (Commitment to Diversity) for the complete list of actions and ideas.

https://blogs.uoregon.edu/prevsci/commitment